Chief Minister



19-21 Broad Street | St Helier Jersey | JE2 4WE

Chair Scrutiny Liaison Committee Scrutiny Office States Greffe Morier House St Helier Jersey JE1 1DD

8 April 2020

Dear Chair,

I am responding to your letter of the 24 March, in which you asked for an indication of the Government's priorities for the next 12 months.

I am mindful of the need to review both the policy priorities of the Government for the foreseeable future, as well as the Government Plan for 2020.

As you would expect, officers are currently working on readying the Island for, and guiding us through, the Coronavirus crisis. It is hard to believe, but it has only been a few weeks since the start of the crisis, and officers have been working every hour available to keep Islanders safe.

One we have made our preparations and have got over the "peak" of the "curve", I will be discussing what the Island's future priorities looks like at Council of Ministers. As soon as we have had that discussion, I will ensure Scrutiny is updated and kept informed.

Yours sincerely

Senator John Le Fondré

Chief Minister

D +44 (0)1534 440636

E j.lef@gov.je